
We have reduced the sound in
the lunch hall by only sending
one class in at a time, which also
means that the other class has
more time to play outside until it
is their turn.
Children on packed lunches can
sit with their friends who are
having school dinners, instead of
having to sit in the other hall.
We have also added new items to
the tuck shop: chocolate
crossaints and juice boxes.
Some children have requested
new equipment, like skipping
ropes and hula hoops, so we have
ordered this for the playground  
If you have any more ideas to
improve playtimes or lunchtimes,
let us know!
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How we have
improved playtimes
and lunchtimesOn Friday 23rd

February, we met
Paulette Hamilton.- MP
for Birmingham,
Erdington who asked us
about our current Pupil
Parliament projects and
told us why she wanted
to become an MP.

Our new houses have been chosen to
reflect the local area. Fazeley (Water) from
our local canal; Berwood (Earth) The name
of this area before it was called Castle Vale;
Spitfire (Air) as Castle Vale was used as a
base for Spitfire planes during WW2 and
Hudson (Fire) after the famous whistle
maker in Birmingham.
 If your house has the most points by the
end of term, you will get a treat,extra
playtime and a trophy. On that trophy will
be a ribbon, which will be the colour of the
house that wins -Red, green, yellow or
blue. You can gain points by taking part in
school, HUB and GST competitions for
sports, arts and events. 

By our Head Boy and Head Girl

Dining Room

MP Visit

New School Houses

We met Mrs Guest and SLT to share our ideas to
redesign the dining room to make it a calmer and more
comfortable environment for everyone. We are aiming
for it to look more relaxing with : music, new chairs and
plants. This can be a chilled place for students, staff and
visitors to eat.
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